## RANDOLPH TOWN BOARD MEETING

Randolph Town Office Recorded on Office Laptop

> April 13, 2022 7:30 PM

**BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:** 

Melanie Limb

Brandon Hatch Clay Barker

April Groll – Clerk

ABSENT:

Mayor Sim Bell

Frank Sano

**GUESTS:** 

Scott Ferguson

Brooke Call

Lauren Haycock

Shelby Pray

Melanie called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM. Brandon invited Brooke Call, Lauren Haycock, and Shelby Pray to come and ask any questions that they had about the Sub-for Santa program. Melanie gave them a lot of information because it was her and her mother-in-law that have done it the past few years. She also gave them the binder and notebook that she kept with all the information on who and what we gave everyone since she has been in charge. The board asked them if they would be willing to serve on the committee for a 3-year term. They agreed.

Scott was here with a bid for replacing the street signs. The bid was to replace all the signs and poles. The board suggested just replacing all the ones on Main Street, the ones by the school, and also any missing ones at this time. Melanie made a motion to accept, Brandon seconded, all present agreed. Scott will put the order in. Board also talked about some of our roads that need to be repaired.

Brandon asked Scott if he wanted a cab for the plow. Scott said that when they really need it is in the summer when there is a lot of dust, but then we would also need air conditioner. Scott said that he is fine with out a cab.

April asked Scott if he has gotten any information on a VAC truck or how we are going to determine where all the water pipes are and what they are made of. The Federal Government is going to be requiring us to do this. He has not looked into it. There are companies that would come in and help us do this. He will look into the costs.

April asked if everyone read the minutes from last month's town board meeting. They had. Melanie made a motion to accept the minutes. Brandon seconded.

April read the bills. No one had questions. Melanie made a motion to accept. All in favor.

Melanie has not been able to get any contractors to give her a bid on the pavilion re-model project. She has contacted several and can't get a reply back. TB talked about getting someone local to do it. Melanie wants to post an ad in the post office and see if any one will apply to do the job. They talked about needing to have Queststar come out before we put a gas line in. We need to replace the roof, put a gas line in, and put up some sun shades or vinyl mesh to block the sun and the wind. Brandon will call Brett Argyle and see if he would be interested in doing the job. Melanie will send Jeremy Holt another email. They also talked about contacting Matt Argyle. We need to use the grant money by 10/31/22.

April had a price list for flags to put on main street. Scott told her previously that he had 30 new ones that he had ordered. The TB thought that that would be enough and we will try leaving them up all summer and see how that goes.

We have not received any bids on the old truck. Clay will wait 2 more weeks and then post it on KSL. If we don't get any offers we may have to scrap it.

April told the board what plans and rates PEHP has. The board wants to look into different companies and see what their rates are. April will get ahold of our insurance agent and get some quotes. The current plan goes to the 30<sup>th</sup> of June.

Mike Hanson that is doing the general plan for our County contacted April about a product that we would be able to use free for a year, but then there would be a yearly fee. It is called CiviclinQ. It would have all of our ordinances on it so anyone could look them up online easily. Mike did not want to put the work into it if we don't think that we will use it. The town board members discussed this and voted no. April will email Mike and let him know.

The board talked about doing fireworks for the Saturday of the Rich County Fair. We do have our deposit from last year because we ended up not being able to do them. The board talked about doing then on New Year's Eve instead. Melanie wanted April to call Lantis Fireworks and see if they would be willing to come up on New Year's Eve and do them.

Next, the board talked about summer employees. Jaidyn and Talon have both brought in their application. Mayor Bell mentioned to April earlier today that we may need 3 summer employees this year because of the 2 sidewalk projects and the water line that we need to get done before this Fall. The board thinks that we only need 2 summer employees.

Melanie wanted to have the board approve handing out a coupon for an ice cream cone at The Trough and having a hot dog dinner the night of the last game. It was agreed upon that we would do that this year.

A private citizen complained to Clay about his neighbor dumping some clay on the road in front of his house. It made a big mud hole. Melanie said that they need to work it out with their neighbor. Clay brought up the fact that a lot of our roads need work done on them. He was also wondering how long abandoned cars can be parked on the street. The board talked about maybe doing a town clean up.

Melanie motioned to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 PM. Brandon 2<sup>nd</sup>. All in favor. Meeting adjourned.

Dohn Sinen Ben Clerk april Hully
oproval C-K-2002